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MINUTES OF 2010 AGM HELD AT MIDDLESBROUGH BADMINTON CLUB

TUESDAY 14th SEPTEMBER



PRESENT

President		T Mitchell�Vice Presidents	S Beckton & N Jamieson

Chairperson 		J Tyrie – Westgate  �Hon Secretary		R Cook – Ormesby (Also Treasurer & League Match Secretary – LMS)�Committee Members	A Barwick – Ormesby		J Hurst - Middlesbrough		

			I Livesey – Acklam		S Turner – Huntsman Tioxide & Brierton CSC 

N Fallon, D Hunter – Huntsman Tioxide : M-L Archibald – Eston : S Dennis – Yarm 

N Boyes – Larchfield Street : S Boyes, M Boyes, L Green, L Smith – Thornaby Pavilion

H Hutchings – St Teresas



Jon Tyrie, as Chairperson, started the Meeting by welcoming all to the Meeting.



He then invited Ted Mitchell to give a short talk. Ted related how, when & where he started playing Badminton as a student in the Churches League in Edinburgh during the war years. During his National Service (1953-55) he ran a club, which played in the West Cumberland League.

In 1955 he joined ICI at Billingham and the following year became Match Secretary for the Synthonia Club. In 1957 he became Chairman of the League, then known as the Stockton & District Badminton League. (This was at the same time that Norman Jamieson joined the League Management Committee and took on the Secretary’s role which lasted forty years until 1997).

Since 1957 Ted has been Chairman and then President of the League. Some years he carried out both roles when nobody offered to be the Chairman and he was ‘forced’ to take on the responsibility of Chairman.





1.	Apologies for Absence 

Committee Members : P Hensby, P Young – Marske & A Carter - Acklam 



Tom Rayner - St Matthews : J Bainbridge – Westgate : T Evans – Brierton Community SC.







2.	Minutes of the previous AGM held 15th September 2009

Copies had been sent out to all Clubs following last year’s AGM. The minutes were also available on the Website. 

The Minutes were accepted as a true record and the original signed by the Chairperson. 

	There were no matters arising.



3.	Statement of accounts

The Income/Expenditure Sheet for 2009/2010 was distributed. See Appendix 1 for details. 

Money carried forward is £1,744.70. Net profit for the 12 months was £194.23 compared to £8.04 the previous 12 months. 

The October 2009 League Tournament made a loss of  £116.50 compared to a loss of £157.00 in 2008. See Appendix 2.

The Mixed Doubles Competition made a profit of £8.92 compared to a loss of £26.25 the previous season. See Appendix 3

The 2010 Presentation Dance made a profit of £215.00 (£270.00 in 2009). See Appendix 4. The Dance Fund stands at £1,149.64.   

Interest for the 12 months period was a meagre £6.01 (£44.55 during 2008-09).

The above accounts have been audited and were accepted by the Meeting.�

4.	Fixing of League Fee for 2009-2010

The Management Committee recommended the League Fee be increased by 50p to £3.00 per team. This was accepted by the Meeting



5.	Report of Presentation Dance

The Secretary reported on the end of season Presentation Evening, held at Billingham Synthonia Club on Friday 7th May. 69 people attended and all enjoyed the evening.

Following discussions with clubs prior to the event, as to why ticket sales were low, it has been decided (by Anthea Carter & Secretary) that next season’s Presentation Evening will be a Ceilidh, to be held at Pinchinthorpe Hotel Marquee on Friday 6th May 2011.



6.	Final League Tables

Copies of the 2009/2010 Final League Tables had been sent to all Club Match Secretaries at the end of the season. They were also available on the Website. In addition copies were made available at the Meeting.  The tables were accepted by the Meeting.



7.	Rule Changes

The LMS explained to the Meeting the problems he had during last season with getting Score Sheets sent to him on time and correctly filled in. The situation was then compounded in April, due to the weeklong extension as a consequence of the poor weather during the season, resulting in matches having to be re-arranged.

Consequently the League Management Committee is recommending that Rule 31 be altered to be more specific on the requirements of completing and sending in score sheets. 



In addition the wording “not for profit” needs to be included in our Rules. 



See Appendix 5 for details.

The Meeting approved both Rule changes.



8.	Formation of League Divisions 2010-2011

The LMS started off by explaining to the Meeting how he works out the divisions for the new season.

	He takes the final league table for last season and then relegates the bottom two teams to

	the next lower division and promotes the top two teams in their place.





	He then removes the teams who have not entered and then adds any new teams to the 

	bottom of the list. From the total number of teams entered, the sizes of the divisions are 

	then decided.

	The aim is to have the top division/s with seven teams, which will result in the lower 

	divisions being 8/6/5 teams to make up the total number.

	Consequently there may be occasions when a team who wins their division might not get 

promoted. The LMS stated that at last week’s League Management Meeting, some members of the Committee were not happy with this possible outcome. In the LMS’s view, to guarantee promotion of teams winning a division could mean fourth/fifth placed teams, in a division of 7 teams, could be relegated in their place.

Following a suggestion from Jackie Hurst, it was agreed that the League Management Committee would review the promotion/relegation process, during the coming season.

	

Mixed League

Last season we ended up with 26 teams. A=7, B=7, C=7 & D=5. (Ormesby withdrew their ‘F’ Team after the 2009 AGM but before the start of the season).

Marske have dropped their ‘D’ Team. St Teresas has entered a team.

	This equates to 26 teams. Therefore 4 divisions. A=7, B=7, C=6 & D=6.	

	

	Ladies League

	Last season we ended up with 14 teams. A=7 & B=7.

	Marske have dropped their ‘B’ Team.

	Therefore 13 teams. A=7, B=6.

	Marske have requested that they stay in Division ‘B’.

	Therefore Thornaby Pavilion ‘A’ do not get relegated.



	Gents League

Last season we ended up with 19 teams. A=7, B=7 & C=5. (Ormesby withdrew their 

‘C’ Team after the 2009 AGM but before the start of the season).

 	All 19 teams have re-entered for this season. Division sizes will be A=7, B=6 & C=6.

	

	As all competitions have division/s containing seven teams, promotion/relegation will be

	2 Up and 2 Down across the board. 

	

	The Meeting agreed to the format detailed above 



	See Appendix 6 for details of the new Divisions.

		

The Level Doubles League Fixture Meeting has been set for Tuesday 28th September @ Middlesbrough BC starting @ 7pm.

Season starts Sunday 10th October and ends Thursday 21st April. 



9.	Update on the Development of Badminton in the Tees Valley area

The new Regional Officer for Durham & Tees Valley is Rachel Frobisher. Rachel is based at Durham University in Durham.

Congratulations to Ormesby BC who have gained Premier Club status.

The Teesside Performance Centre continues to perform well. New players coming into the 

Raw Squad on a regular basis. Players achieving ‘promotion’ to the next squad. 

Other players leaving the squads when they realise the routine & level of training is not for

them.









TBDA are working with Tees Active to refurbish the floor in the Main Sport Hall of 

Thornaby Pavilion Leisure Centre next year. This will be a Taraflex Sport floor. 

Looking for BADMINTON England to financially support this initiative with money from their 2010-2013 Capital Programme.

Teesside Performance Centre is working with Middlebrough Football Club as part of the Premier League 4 Sport programme. Four schools are involved in this project – Egglescliffe, Bydales, Brierton and Northfield.



10.	Election of Officers 

 	a.	President			E Mitchell

	b.	Vice-President	s		S Beckton & N Jamieson	

	c.	Chairperson			J Tyrie

	d.	Hon. Secretary			R Cook

	e.	Hon. Match Secretary		R Cook

	f.	Hon. Treasurer		R Cook

	

11.	Election of Management Committee	

The Chairperson thanked the Committee Members for their work over the last twelve months. 

All the Committee Members were prepared to carry on. 

As suggested at the 2008 AGM, Thornaby Pavilion (the only Club with more than one team not to be represented on the Committee), have proposed Lorraine Smith.

It was agreed for all to elected on to the Management Committee.�Members are – J Hurst, A Barwick, S Barwick, A Carter, I Livesey, W Robinson, S Turner, 

B Watson, P Hensby, P Young & L Smith.

		

12.	Dates of Tournaments

The local TABL Tournament will be held Monday 4th to Friday 8th October at �Middlesbrough. 

Handicapped Mixed Doubles Monday, Open Singles Tuesday, Handicapped Level Doubles Wednesday, Open Mixed Doubles Thursday and Open Level Doubles Friday.

Entry Fee is £6.00 per player per event for the Gents Singles & Doubles and £5.00 per player per event for the Ladies Singles & Doubles and the Mixed.

	Entry Forms have been emailed to Club Secretaries, are available on the website & forms � 	were available at the meeting.

	The Secretary asked Clubs to encourage their members to enter this tournament. 



Club Mixed Doubles Competition. �The Secretary explained that with the season ending on Thursday 21st April, Easter being 22nd to 25th April and the following weekend being the May Bank Holiday, the Club Mixed Doubles Tournament would have to be held on Easter Sunday (24th April) or the Sunday of the May Bank Holiday weekend (1st May). The League Management Committee had recommended the 1st May. The Meeting supported this decision.



13.	Any Other Competent Business� 	There was no other business discussed.	



	

	Roger Cook 

	Hon Secretary









APPENDIX 2





OPEN and HANDICAPPED

LOCAL LEAGUE TOURNAMENT

MIDDLESBROUGH BADMINTON CLUB

5th – 9th OCTOBER 2009





		Entries				£441.00	£268.00 Cash + £173.00 Cheques 

		

		TOTAL INCOME		£441.00



		

		Hire of MTBC			£160.00  	4 Nights @ £40.00 per night.

		Shuttles			£247.50	15 doz @ £16.50 per doz.

		Shields	, Medals, Ribbons  			  	

		& Engraving 			£130.00  	

		Engraving Trophies		£  20.00



	

		TOTAL EXPENDITURE	£557.50



	   	ACTUAL LOSS		£116.50





	



	

	Roger Cook



	6th May 2010



































APPENDIX 3





CLUB MIXED DOUBLES COMPETITION



SEASON 2009/2010



INCOME – ENTRY FEES 			  £72.00	Cash	  (£6.00 x 12)



EXPENDITURE

	Shuttles					  £38.75

	Goblets					  £20.33

	Engrave Shield				  £  4.00

		Total					  £63.08





PROFIT ON COMPETITION		  £  8.92			









Roger Cook



9th May 2010













































APPENDIX 5





PROPOSED RULE CHANGES – for 2010 AGM – Revision 1



Following the problems I have had in receiving score sheets during the 2009/10 Season; I wish to propose the following changes to Rule 31.

The Rule as it stands is as follows: -

Each Club is responsible for sending a properly completed match score sheet, signed by the Home and Away Captains, to the League Match Secretary. For all matches played during	any calendar month, the score sheets must be in the hands of the League Match Secretary by 5th of the following month. For all matches played during April, the score sheets must be in the hands of the League Match Secretary within 5 days of the end of the season. �Failure to comply will result in the offending team losing three points for that match.



The changes I would like to see are in bold print



Rule 31

Each Club is responsible for sending a properly completed match score sheet, signed by the Home and Away Captains, to the League Match Secretary. 

At the completion of the match, the two Team Captains must check that the players’ name and the individual game scores on both sheets tally. (Surnames must be identical to the Surnames used on the Badminton ENGLAND Membership database - Vision). Before sending in the score sheet, the match result should be filled in with the name of the winning team, the winning team’s scores on the left together with the losing team’s scores on the right.  

For all matches played during	any calendar month, the score sheets must be in the hands of the League Match Secretary by 5th of the following month. For all matches played during April, the score sheets must be in the hands of the League Match Secretary within 5 days of the official end of the season. 

Scanned copies of the original score sheets, providing they are signed and correctly filled in, will be accepted.

If the season is extended (say because of adverse weather) score sheets for matches played in the extension period must be in the hands of the League Match Secretary within 3 days of the match being played.   �Failure to comply will result in the offending team losing three points for that match.



Recent legislative changes by HMRC have resulted in changes to VAT liability of some Sporting Related Services. As a result we have been advised to include the phrase “not for profit” in our Rules. Consequently Rule 44 will now read: -

The League is a “not for profit” organisation. If, for whatever reason, the League ………..





Roger Cook – Hon Secretary





							








